
From the Dean 

 

Our annual banquet and meeting was held May 15 at Harmony Hall in 

Middletown. The highlight of the evening was naming two of our long-time members, 

Josephine Freund and Michael Shoemaker, as Members of Honor. They have both had 

remarkable careers. Michael has been a chapter member for 65 years and Josephine 

has been a guild member for over 70 years with 44 of those years here in Harrisburg. 

Congratulations to both of you! See photos on page 7. 

Please note the list of upcoming programs for the 2017-2018 season below and 

plan to attend. As I mentioned in my annual report, you are the best advertising for 

our chapter. Bring others to events and share the importance of AGO with them. 
 

Pax vobiscum, 

Shawn Gingrich 

The Bombarde June 2017 
 

www.harrisburgago.org 

American Guild of Organists — Harrisburg Chapter 

The mission of the American 

Guild of Organists is to enrich 

lives through organ and choral 

music. To achieve this, we: 

• Encourage excellence in the 

performance of organ and 

choral music; 

• Inspire, educate, and offer 

certification for organists and 

choral conductors; 

• Provide networking, fellowship, 

and mutual support; 

• Nurture future generations of 

organists; 

• Promote the organ in its 

historic and evolving roles; and 

• Engage wider audiences with 

organ and choral music. 
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Shenk Scholarship Recipients’ Recital 

Sunday, August 27 at 4:00 p.m. 
 

First United Methodist Church 

64 W. Chocolate Ave, Hershey 

Shawn Gingrich, host 

 

Organ + 

Chapter members perform selections for 

organ PLUS (instruments, singers, etc.)! 

Friday, September 15 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Sign up by e-mailing BTerry@pinestreet.org 

the following by September 1: 

Your name as you would like it to appear 

in the program 

Composition title 

Opus number (if applicable) 

Composer's name 

Composer's life dates 

 

Camp Hill Presbyterian Church 

101 North 23rd Street, Camp Hill 

Daniel Dorty, host 

 

Hands and Feet Across the Counties I: 

Lancaster organists play in Harrisburg 

Members of the Lancaster chapter will 

perform. Come support our colleagues! 

Sunday, October 8 at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Parmer Hall, Messiah College 

One College Avenue, Mechanicsburg 

Shawn Gingrich, host 

 

Hands and Feet Across the 

Counties II: Harrisburg organists 

play in Lancaster 

Members of our chapter will perform 

for the Lancaster chapter. Make an 

evening of it! 

Friday, November 3 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

First United Methodist Church 

29 E. Walnut Street, Lancaster 

Lancaster AGO Chapter, hosts 

 

January Jumpstart 

Date TBA 

Scholarships are available from the 

Throne fund for those who would like 

to apply. 

Contact Dean Gingrich for details. 

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church 

625 Montgomery Avenue, Bryn Mawr 

Philadelphia AGO Chapter, host 

 

Improvisation Masterclass by 

Jeffrey Brillhart 

Participants of all levels are encouraged 

to play! Jeff firmly believes improvisation 

is for everyone. He can give you good 

skills to use whether you’re an 

improvisation wizard or total novice. 

Mr. Brillhart is on the organ faculty of 

Yale University as instructor of 

improvisation; Director of Music and 

(Continued on page 2) 

New Program Year Announced 

http://www.harrisburgago.org/
mailto:BTerry@pinestreet.org


Treasurer’s Report 
by Rick Zentmeyer 

 

Balance in Checking as of 4/1/2017  $1,251.34 

 Checks: $225.00 

 Debits:  $14.95 

 Deposits & Credits: $39.00 

Balance in Checking as of 4/30/2017  $1,050.39 

 

Invested Funds as of 4/1/2017 

Harrisburg AGO Savings* $54,031.63 

Frances Bishop Bequest $128,415.64 

 Total $182,447.27 

 

Invested Funds as of 4/30/2017 

Harrisburg AGO Savings*  $54,042.73 

Frances Bishop Bequest  $128,521.19 

  Total $182,563.92 

NOTES: 
 

* Harrisburg AGO Savings Includes: 

 Cassel Competition Fund  $4,143.74 

 Clapper-Frysinger Bequests  $6,262.11 

 Reserve Savings  $22,716.12 

 Savings Interest **  $117.12 

 Shenk Scholarship Fund  $3,037.22 

 Stahle Savings  $723.78 

 Throne Fund  $8,080.85 

 Yocum Scholarship Fund  $8,961.79 

 

** Savings Interest will be kept in new Asset Ac-

count "Reserve Savings Interest", and will be split up 

among the other funds at the end of the fiscal year 

(June 2017). This will allow us to share the income 

with all named funds, but not have to do the split 

every month. 
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Fine Art at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian; Artistic Director of 

Philadelphia’s Singing City Choir; first prize winner of the 

American Guild of Organists’ National Competition in Organ 

Improvisation; and has performed extensively throughout the 

United States and abroad. He has also studied improvisation 

with Olivier Latry and Philippe Lefebvre. His improvisation 

textbook, Breaking Free: Finding a Personal Voice for Improvisation 

through 20th Century French Improvisation Techniques, is in use in 

organ departments throughout the country and available 

through Wayne Leupold Editions. 

RSVP to play by e-mailing BTerry@pinestreet.org. 
 

Saturday, March 3 at 10:30 a.m. 

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church 

2000 Chestnut Street 

Camp Hill, PA 17011 

Timothy Koch, host 

 

Peter Richard Conte and Andrew Ennis in Recital 

Wanamaker Grand Court Organist, Principal Organist at 

Longwood Gardens, and Choirmaster and Organist of Saint 

Clement’s Church, Peter Richard Conte is an internationally 

respected artist, praised by critics and audiences alike for his 

stunning technical facility matched with breathtaking 

musicianship, made known both through live performances as 

well as his many recordings. He will be joined by flugelhornist 

and organist Andrew Ennis for an exciting and engaging 

program, featuring such interesting transcriptions as Respighi’s 

Pines of Rome and Rimsky-Korsakov’s Scheherezade, among 

others. This recital is a co-presentation of the Harrisburg 

Chapter AGO and Music at Pine Street (MAPS). 
 

Saturday, May 19 at 7:00 p.m. 

Pine Street Presbyterian Church 

310 N. Third Street 

Harrisburg, PA 17101 

Free parking is available in the South Street Garage. 

Brett Terry, host 

 

End of the Year Banquet 

Date and Location TBA 

 

Mark these events on your calendars and plan to 

attend. Bring friends and spread the word. 

 

Lunch Bunch 
 

We always have such a great time together at our monthly 

networking lunches. Please plan to attend our summer 

luncheons on June 14th and July 12th at 11:30 a.m. We will meet 

at the Perkins Restaurant, 7 Erford Drive, Lemoyne (in front of 

the Radisson). Please email or phone Doris Savage no later 

than the preceding Monday, June 12th and July 10th  if you plan to 

attend. Email dorisagohbg@comcast.net or telephone (717) 

697-4042.  

(Continued from page 1) Membership News 

 

Jeff Cogan’s new address is 264 Ark Drive, 

Dallastown PA, 17313.  
 

Robert Lau's original organ composition, Lament, 

dedicated to the memory of AGO chapter member 

Chuck Yocum, has been published in the March/April 

2017 (Volume 51, Number 4) of the magazine The 

Sacred Organ Journal published by the Lorenz 

Corporation. Although the magazine is sold by 

subscription, single copies may be purchased by 

contacting the company. Call 800-444-1144.  

In addition to that work, Morningstar Music 

Publishers has just released Robert's SATB anthem 

All Things Bright and Beautiful. Available Editions: Print 

50-7081 Digital Download: 50-7081-E. 

mailto:BTerry@pinestreet.org
mailto:dorisagohbg@comcast.net
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Archivist Report—1985 / 1986 Season 

 

This season marked the 50th anniversary of our Chapter. In addition to regular meetings there were two special 

events. On May 20, 1985, there was an Anniversary Banquet held at Casa Rillo, Camp Hill. Charter Members of our 

Chapter were honored at this event. There are pictures of the event in the Archives with identification of the persons 

pictured. 

Another event in celebration of our 50th anniversary was a Festival Vesper Service held at Zion Lutheran Church in 

Harrisburg on November 10. The Preludes were played by Brian Rice and David Binkley. Brian played “Carillon” by 

Leo Sowerby; and David played “Fantasia in G (BWV572) by Johann Sebastian Bach. The Psalmody was Heinrich Schutz 

“Psalm 98” sung by the Master Singers Guild, Herbert O. Fowler, Director. The Sermon was delivered by The Rev. 

William B. Kauffman, Pastor, Saint Paul Lutheran Church, Harrisburg. Pierce Getz, Director of Music, Annville United 

Methodist Church and Faculty, Lebanon Valley College, was the choir director for the anthem, “Jesu, Joy of Man’s 

Desiring” by Johann Sebastian Bach. Following the Festival Vesper Service there was a reception.  

In January of 1985 there was a meeting at Grace United Methodist Church, Harrisburg, with Ron Sider as host. The 

program featured organ works of J. S. Bach. Members playing in the recital were Esther Long, Charles Yocum, Elaine 

Dent, Gerald Hoover, David Binkley, Faith Matthews and Ross Ellison. Guests soloists were Steven Strauss and Raydel 

Goldsboro. 

The February19 program at Zion Lutheran Church, Harrisburg, featured a new film entitled “In Search of Bach” 

followed by an anthem reading sessions led by Chapter members. 

There were no applicants for the Cassell Scholarship for this year. 

The March 12 meeting was held at Salem UCC, Chestnut Street, Harrisburg. There was no dinner served at this 

meeting; however, there was coffee and dessert following the meeting! There was a member recital featuring the music 

of Handel, Schutz, and Scarlatti. No names were given for the organists. There was also an anthem reading session led 

by Liz Stingley, Chuck Yocum, and David Binkley. 

A program centered on wedding music was held in April at St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Carlisle. The first portion of 

the meeting was presented by Chaplain, Rev. Bill Kauffman and was titled “Pastoral Perspective”. Chuck Yocum 

presented the “Organist’s Prospective”, which included music for the processional and recessional. There was also a 

compiled list of wedding music sent by members of the Chapter and handed out at the meeting. 

On April 20 at Camp Hill Presbyterian Church Helen Kemp presented a Children’s Choir Workshop with a 

Festival Rehearsal at 9:30 a.m. The Children’s Choir Festival was held on April 21 at Good Shepherd Catholic Church, 

Camp Hill, and featured 275 children from 18 Harrisburg Churches.  

In January of 1986 there was a Chapter meeting at Trinity Lutheran Church in Camp Hill. Dinner was at 6:30 with 

the meeting and program beginning at 7:30. Ann Labounsky, of Dusquene University, spoke on Guild Exams and 

Improvisation.  

 

Other programs listed in the January 1986 Bombarde were: 

¶ February 18, recital by Josephine Bailey Freund at St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in New Cumberland. 

¶ March 4, recital by Donald Sutherland at Pine Street Presbyterian Church. 

¶ April 12, organ crawl to Baltimore. 

¶ June 7, Violette Cassell Organ Competition at Zion Lutheran Church in Harrisburg.   

      As noted before, there were no applicants this year. 

 

Officers and Board Members for the 1985/1986 season of our Chapter were: 

Dean, Faith Matthews 

Sub-Dean, Barbara Carpenter 

Secretary, Ken Walker 

Treasurer, Josephine Freund 

Registrar, Dorothy Lee 

Chaplain, William Kauffman 

Auditors, Mary Walsh and Eleanor Boyer 

 

Board of Directors: Carolyn Evens, Esther Long, David Binkley, Gerald Hoover, Purnell Payne, William Hemminger, 

Mary Ann Schamens, Charles Yocum. 
 

Committees: Bombarde, William Hemminger; Program, Barbara Carpenter; Cassell Scholarship, Dorothy Lee; 

Substitute and Job Placement, Doris Studer; Membership, David Binkley; Professional Concerns, Gerald Hoover; 

Yearbook, Suzanne Klinedinst; Publicity, Eleanor Boyer. 

Ken Walker 

Archivist 
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Featured Artists 

Richmond 2017 

 

As the current Dean of the Richmond AGO 

Chapter, I join with our Convention Coordina-

tor Kenna Payne in extending you a hearty invi-

tation to join us in Richmond, VA for a very ex-

citing time! 

Richmond is a charming, thriving city with 

many historic churches and other impressive 

buildings, superb museums, outstanding restau-

rants, abundant opportunities for outdoor activi-

ties, and several great universities. We are with-

in easy driving distance of the Atlantic Ocean to 

the east, Washington DC to the north, and the 

Skyline Drive and Blue Ridge Mountains to the 

west. It is no surprise that in 2016, Richmond 

was listed by Travel + Leisure magazine as one of 

the top places in the U.S. to visit. 

Our Convention Steering Committee, Pro-

gram Committee, and other convention commit-

tees have been working extremely hard to ar-

range a smooth experience of many excellent 

concerts, diverse and useful workshops, and oth-

er exciting events. And many meals will be in-

cluded in the registration price!  Please come 

and enjoy some good ol’ Richmond hospitality. 

Experience stimulating musical events and work-

shops. Spend time with old friends, and make 

new ones. 

Recharge, refresh, and relax. 
 

Cheryl Van Ornam, Dean 

Richmond Chapter AGO 
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St. Matthew Lutheran Church Concert Series presents  

Tim Zimmerman and the King’s Brass  

with organist Karen Buckwalter 

 

Tim Zimmerman and the King’s Brass with organist 

Karen Buckwalter will be appearing in concert at St. Mat-

thew Lutheran Church, 30 W. Chestnut St. Hanover, Pa. 

on Sunday, June 4 at 4:00pm. Free tickets are required for 

admission and can be ordered by sending a stamped, self-

addressed envelope to: June Concert, St. Matthew Luther-

an Church,  30 W. Chestnut St. Hanover, PA 17331. 

Please state the number of tickets you desire. The doors 

will open at 3:30pm.  

Tim Zimmerman and The King's Brass present classics, 

patriotic selections and hymn classics with a contemporary 

flair.  The King's Brass features three trumpets, three 

trombones, a tuba, percussion and keyboards.  These in-

struments blend together to create an innovative musical 

experience that will be enjoyed by all generations. Karen Buckwalter will accompany 

the King’s Brass in a number of selections and will play several organ solos on St. Mat-

thew’s 14,470-pipe Austin organ which has recently undergone a 5 year renovation.  

The King’s Brass, formed three decades ago,  is comprised of professional musicians 

from across the country, who desire to use the instruments they love to lead others in 

praise, worship and offer the extraordinary concerts.  Based out of Fort Wayne, Indi-

ana, the group plays over 120 concerts per year from coast to coast as well as interna-

tional destinations. The ensemble has 17 CD recordings. 

Karen Buckwalter was the Associate Minister of Music at St. Matthew until her re-

tirement several years ago. She had previously held positions as Minister of Music at 

Emmanuel UCC and Trinity UCC in Hanover.  Karen is a graduate of Westminster 

Choir College, Princeton NJ and the Curtis Institute of Music, Philadelphia, PA. She is 

widely known for her handbells compositions and is sought out as a clinician for hand-

bell workshops. Karen was the accompanist for the Hanover Community Singers.  

Sunday, June 4, 2017—4:00 PM 

St. Matthew Lutheran Church, 30 W. Chestnut St. 

Hanover presents Tim Zimmerman and the King’s 

Brass with organist Karen Buckwalter in concert. Free 

tickets are required for admission and can be ordered 

by sending a stamped, self-addressed envelope to: June 

Concert, St. Matthew Lutheran Church,  30 W. 

Chestnut St. Hanover, PA 17331. Please state the 

number of tickets you desire. The doors will open at 

3:30pm.  (See article above) 

 

Wednesday, June 7, 2017—7:00 PM 

Mt. Gretna Organ Recital Series presents organist Joby 

Bell in recital. Location will be the Chautauqua Hall of 

Philosophy. Joby Bell teaches at Appalachian State 

University in Boone NC. 
 

Wednesday, June 14, 2017—7:00 PM 

Mt. Gretna Organ Recital Series presents organist 

Clara Gerdes in recital. Location will be the 

Chautauqua Hall of Philosophy. Clara is a student at 

Curtis Institute and recently won the Philadelphia AGO 

Regional Competition. 

Sunday, June 18, 2017—6:00 PM 

St. Luke Episcopal Church, Sixth and Chestnut Streets, 

Lebanon presents a Choral Evensong & Solemn 

Benediction sung by St. Luke’s Festival Choir. 
 

Wednesday, June 21, 2017—7:00 PM 

Mt. Gretna Organ Recital Series presents organist Dan 

Umholtz in recital. Location will be the Chautauqua 

Hall of Philosophy. Dan is a graduate of Messiah 

College and is the house organist at Hershey Theatre. 
 

Sunday, June 25, 2017—7:00 PM 

Palmyra Church of the Brethren, 45 N. Chestnut St., 

Palmyra, presents The Carol Ringers and Celebration 

Ringers, junior and senior high school ringers, under 

the direction of Nancy Cappel & Tammy Freeman in 

concert. A goodwill offering will be taken. 
 

Friday, August 11, 2017—7:00 PM 

First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate 

Avenue, Hershey presents the King’s Brass in concert. 

A free-will offering will be received. Email 

music@firstumchershey.org or call (717) 533-9668 for 

information. 

Area Events Listing 

mailto:music@firstumchershey.org
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Positions Available 

Organist/Pianist: First United Methodist Church, Me-

chanicsburg is seeking an organist/pianist. Responsibilities 

include playing for Sunday morning and other special ser-

vices, accompanying two adult choirs, and accompanying 

services where an electronic keyboard may be preferred. 

There is a possibility that some of these duties may be 

split. Please send resume, including educational and work 

history, via email to: office@fumchurch.com, or by mail to: 

First United Methodist Church, 135 West Simpson Street, 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17055. 
 

Choir Director: St. Peter Lutheran Church, 130 Nittany 

Dr., Mechanicsburg, PA 17055.  Part-time position as 

Choir Director.  Responsibilities include:  Directing Adult 

Choir for 1 Sunday morning service (10:45 – September 

through June) as well as other special worship events 

throughout the year; one weekly choir rehearsal; plan cho-

ral music in coordination with the liturgical season; manage 

music files.  Candidate should possess some experience in 

choral direction or related music experience and contem-

porary religious music.  Tone chime experience is a plus.  

Please send resume to stpeter@epix.net or 130 Nittany 

Drive, Mechanicsburg, PA 17055. 
 

Part-time Organist/Choir Director: The Presbyterian 

Congregation of Middletown. Provide music for its 10:30 

am Sunday service as well as several special services 

throughout the year. The job description for this 12-15 

hours per week position is available at (www.pcmdt.org). 

Please forward a resume via e-mail to office@pcmdt.org 

or by mail to: Presbyterian Congregation of Middletown, 

290 North Union Street, Middletown, PA 17057. 717-944-

4322. 
 

Church Organist/Piano Accompanist: Evangelical 

United Methodist Church, located at 157 East Water St. 

Middletown, Pa. 17057. This is a paid position for Sunday 

morning church service. Duties include playing weekly 

worship service, choir rehearsal one day per week and 

special services. Please email resume and letter of interest 

to Joe Hile at hilehome@msn.com. 
 

Minister of Music: Zion Lutheran Church, Hummel-

stown, PA seeks a talented outgoing musician to lead a 

diverse music ministry for a medium size congregation. 

The candidate will build on a well-developed program for 

adults, youth and children which includes adult vocal and 

bell choirs, youth vocal and bell choirs, a children’s ensem-

ble, a string ensemble, a guitar ensemble and solo instru-

mentalists. Currently the musician leads two liturgical style 

worship services with organ and piano accompaniment, 

coordinates with the guitar ensemble to lead worship eve-

ry other month, and incorporates instrumentalists to pro-

vide special music and to accompany hymns and liturgy. 

The candidate coordinates closely with the pastor to plan 

worship and special programs. The position averages 25 

hours per week. The salary range is $33,000 to $35,000 

commensurate with experience and includes an allowance 

for vacation, sick leave and continuing education. Please 

forward your resume to the attention of the Rev. Lois K. 

Van Orden at 100 W. Main Street, Hummelstown, PA 

17036 or by email: lvanorden.pastoratzion@gmail.com. 
 

Music Director: Mt. Zion United Methodist Church, a 

300-member traditional church located in suburban Harris-

burg, Pennsylvania, is looking for an energetic creative indi-

vidual with a musical background to direct an active music 

ministry which includes a Chancel choir, praise team, A 

Cappella choir, men's ensemble, and children's choir. More 

details on this paid part-time position are available upon 

request. Safe Sanctuaries clearances are required. Interested 

applicants should submit a resume to: Pastor Skip Spangler 

at skipspangler@mtzionumc.comcastbiz.net OR Barb Leer, 

SPRC Chair, at barbleer1326@gmail.com or mail to: Mount 

Zion UMC, ATTN: Barb Leer, 4685 Mount Zion Dr., Eno-

la, PA 17025. 
 

Music Director/Organist: Greencastle Presbyterian 

Church seeks an experienced Director of Music/Organist 

to manage the church’s overall music program, and per-

sonally direct/accompany the adult and children choirs. 

The person will be an accomplished musician with formal 

music training and knowledge of varying music styles. The 

person will also have a demonstrated background of suc-

cessful music program management to include choir mem-

bership growth and nurture. The position is estimated at 

10-12 hours per week. While projected as a single posi-

tion, consideration may be given to splitting the duties into 

two positions. Please include your salary expectations with 

your resumé sent to the attention of Sheila Gates via 

email: sheilagates823@gmail.com or mail to the church 

address: 57 W. Baltimore Street, Greencastle, PA 17225. 

 

Minister of Music:  First Evangelical Lutheran Church in 

Carlisle, Pa., (ELCA) is seeking a full-time minister of music 

interested in helping to continue a long history of 

excellence in worship and music. In addition to serving as 

the organist for all worship services (on our well-

maintained Aeolian-Skinner organ), the minister of music is 

responsible for choral and bell choirs, collaborates with 

the pastor in worship planning, and supports the 

congregation's Fine Arts at First concert series. The 

successful candidate will have gifts in leading the liturgy and 

congregational hymn-singing and working with musicians of 

all ages and skill levels; good interpersonal skills; and a 

desire to help the congregation continue to grow its 

worship and music program to the glory of God! 

Salary:$50,000.00 - $65,000.00 (Yearly Salary) 

Number of Weekly Services: 2 

Number of Weekly Rehearsals: 3 

(Continued on page 7) 

mailto:office@fumchurch.com
mailto:stpeter@epix.net
http://www.pcmdt.org
mailto:office@pcmdt.org
mailto:hilehome@msn.com
mailto:lvanorden.pastoratzion@gmail.com
mailto:skipspangler@mtzionumc.comcastbiz.net
mailto:barbleer1326@gmail.com


The Bombarde - Page 7 

 

Visit us on the web: www.harrisburgago.org 

 

Also find us on Facebook:  
 

Harrisburg Chapter 

of the American  

Guild of Organists. 

Ensembles: Chancel Choir, Children's Choir, 

Handbells 

Hours per Week: 35 - 40 

Organ Description: Aeolian-Skinner 

Benefits: Book/Music Allowance, Continuing 

Education Allowance, Health Insurance, 

Retirement/pension, Sick Leave, Vacation. 
 

Director of Music: Trinity Lutheran Church 

(ELCA) in Steelton. One worship service on 

Sundays at 10:30am. Time commitment: 10-15 

hours/week. Compensation: Starts at 14,000/yr. 

plus 4 weeks of vacation; increases based on the 

applicant’s levels of skill and experience. The 

position involves: Selecting and playing organ/

piano music throughout the year; Rehearsing and 

directing a small choir from fall through spring; 

Coordinating special music during the summer 

months, Working with the pastor and worship 

and music committee to build up and support 

the congregation’s worship and witness to Jesus 

Christ through hymns and music; Desired 

qualities include: Ability to play hymns, liturgy, 

and anthem accompaniments at sight on organ 

(preferred skill) or piano (necessary skill); Ability 

to sing and play with accurate pitch and rhythm; 

Experience in, or desire to learn, choral 

conducting; Knowledge of, or desire to learn, the 

liturgical year; Familiarity with, or desire to learn, 

our hymnal: Evangelical Lutheran Worship; 

Willingness to work as part of a team. Our 

church provides a unique environment for 

students to practice and hone their skills at 

music leadership in a church setting. Our 

congregation is led by a pastor who is 

enthusiastic and knowledgeable about liturgy, and 

includes two organists who are willing to help 

mentor a student in this position and may help 

accommodate the demands of an academic 

schedule. Email us at trinitysteelton@yahoo.com, 

or call (717) 939-4998. Learn more about us at 

o u r  F a c e b o o k  p a g e  o r 

website:www.trinitysteelton.org. A more 

detailed job description is available upon request. 
 

Organist: St Paul’s UM Church Elizabethtown 

seeking organist to accompany Sunday AM ser-

vice. Must have excellent organ and piano per-

formance skills of differing styles, be able to im-

provise and embellish accompaniments as need-

ed. Resumes can be sent to of-

fice@spumcetown.com. Please contact the 

church office for a job description and with ques-

tions at (717) 367-1889.  

(Continued from page 6) 

 

Josephine Freund (right) with husband Roland (left) 

and Chapter Dean Shawn Gingrich (center). 

 

Michael Shoemaker (right) with Chapter Dean 

Shawn Gingrich (left). 

 

Photos by Rick Zentmeyer 

Members of  

Honor 
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Dr. Shawn Gingrich, Editor 
1102 Ballyshannon Drive 
Elizabethtown, PA 17022 
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HARRISBURG CHAPTER BOARD 
 

 

ELECTED 

Officers 
Dean  Shawn Gingrich 

SubDean  Brett Terry 

Secretary  Karen Appel 

Treasurer  Richard Zentmeyer 
 

 

Members at Large 
 2014—2017   Ray Edmison, Faith Matthews, Carolyn Wright 

 2015—2018  Deb Dillane, Robert Lau, Justin Myers 

 2016—2019  Robert Barbarino, Tom Notestine, Karen Worley 

 2016—2017 Young Adult Representative (appointed) Daniel Dorty 

 

 

APPOINTED COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Archivist Kenneth Walker 

Chaplain  Father James Lease 

Chapter Directory Richard Zentmeyer 

Communications (Newsletter, Emailed Quick News, Website)  Shawn Gingrich 

Competition Daniel Dorty 

Education  Helen Anthony 

Finance Kathy Gates 

Historian   Justin Myers 

Hospitality Phyllis Conrad 

Membership  Judy Schrack 

Placement   Timothy Koch 

Professional Development Christopher Prestia 

Program  Brett Terry 

Publicity   Mary Jane Nelson 

Registrar Richard Zentmeyer 

The Bombarde is published monthly by the 

Harrisburg Chapter of the American Guild of Organists. 
 

Submission to The Bombarde 

The deadline for each edition of The Bombarde is the fifteenth 

of the month unless otherwise noted. Whenever possible, 

please submit your items in electronic format. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deadline for inclusion in the August 2017 newsletter is July 

15, 2017.  

Please send all submissions to:  

Shawn Gingrich 

1102 Ballyshannon Drive 

Elizabethtown PA 17022 

 Telephone: 717-877-8554 Fax: 717-533-6005  

E-mail: bombarde@harrisburgago.org 

We thank Mary Jane Nelson for proofreading 

and Daniel Bruce for assembling and mailing 

this issue of The Bombarde.  

mailto:bombarde@harrisburgago.org

